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ORGANISATIONAL GOVERNANCE AND FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT 

I note that we will need to work together to review the membership of the NHMRC Council 
as part of establishing new arrangements for the next triennium. In light of recent public 
scrutiny of the governance of some Commonwealth instrumentalities, we need to ensure we 
meet the requirements of the legislation and also remain cognisant of community 
expectations. 

I expect NHMRC to continue to comply with the principles of the Commonwealth Resource 
Management Framework as specified in the PGP A Act, and to give effect to the governance, 
performance and accountability requirements covered by the PGP A Act applicable to a 
non-corporate, Commonwealth entity. 

Furthermore, my expectation is that NHMRC maintains the capacity to be flexible and 
responsive to emerging priorities and issues which might arise throughout the year. 

TRANSPARENCY AND ACCOUNTABILITY 

NHMRC is accountable to the Minister for Health and to the Parliament. 

In accordance with the PGP A Act and the NHMRC Act, I expect you to develop a corporate 
plan and to provide this to me, as the responsible portfolio Minister, and the Minister for 
Finance, Senator the Hon Simon Birmingham to be tabled in Parliament. I also expect you to 
develop an annual report to be provided to me, as the responsible portfolio Minister, to be 
tabled in Parliament. 

I would appreciate your response to this letter in the form of a Statement of Intent within the 
next three months outlining how NHMRC proposes to meet the expectations outlined herein, 
and ensure that the Government's priorities are reflected in NHMRC's strategic and 
operational plans. NHMRC has a leadership role in advancing the Government's vision for 
health and medical research and I am keen to understand how NHMRC's new strategic 
direction will help build a healthy Australia. 

To enable greater transparency and accountability information in this letter along with your 
response will be published and made publicly available. 

Greg Hunt 

Yours sincerely


